     



STAGECOACH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

August 28, 2017
Conference Room
                          Sotheby’s Realty

 
4:30pm
Representing  the board:   Chris Wadopian, Josh Cook, Kermit Witherbee   
 Not present: Paul Jonathans
Representing  management: Sue Hochreiter ,  Hans Hochreiter
Representing maintenance:  Jeff Erickson 
Meeting was called to order at 4:40pm.  
 Minutes
· July 2017 minutes  
· Motion:  Kermit moved to approve July 2017 minutes.  Chris  2nd.   All approve.
Association Mgr  
·   WM- Has offered a new 3 year agreement at $1100 /month with rate increases in years 2 & 3 not to exceed 5%. In addition, they will provide one free roll-off per year.  One recycling container would be $150/mth,emptied one time a month, if 2nd one needed $75/mth. 
· Motion: Chris moved for STA to accept the new 3 year agreement with WM not to incude recycling at this time. Josh 2nd. All approve

· Board would like to get owner feedback on recycling at the Annual Meeting. Board asked if WM would provide free recycling to members of STA if they brought into the WM yard in Steamboat. Sue will contact WM.
· Double H explained that STA has been using the Double H Mgmt PO Box and requested that STA have their own PO Box in Steamboat starting October 1st for $64/year. 
· Motion:  Chris moved to approve a new PO Box for STA. Kermit 2nd.  All approve.
· Chris proposed that STA change banks from Wells Fargo to a local bank. He feels that as a local HOA we should support the local banks. Alpine Bank is the preferable bank. Hans suggested opening a CD immediately since there are many checks left with the Wells Fargo account. Once they are depleted we can switch banks.

· Motion:  Chris moved to switch banks to Alpine Bank. Open a CD now and once checks from Wells Fargo are used open, close the account at Wells Fargo and open a new account at Alpine Bank. Josh 2nd. All approve

· Association/owner responsibility-As stated in the OUMA’s-Bldgs 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, 8, 9, 10,11,12, 13, 14 & 15 the Foundation of a building repair is to be shared equally by all 6 owners of that building. .All six owners of the building must be notified immediately.  
· Insurance-Just receive the renewal for 2017-2018. Premium reduced by $12,000. State Farm Insurance letter explaining our coverage is on the website stahoa.com. Board felt agent was not necessary to attend annual meeting. Any owner can call Dax Mattox, agent 970-879-7773 at any time with questions.

· Maintenance report

· Stair project- No bids received. Kermit suggested Dylan Marchbanks to present a bid. Sue will give scope of work to him. 
· Bldg 4-step/walkway-To fix the freeze/thaw problem in winter so it is not dangerous.High Country Concrete presented a bid a year ago for $19,993.00. Scope of work- remove pavers, make the natural grade of the landscape work, new walkway poured at 4’ wide and all 4 staircases receive new pads. Board would like to approve the bid but contractor needs to get the association any increased costs with this project as we are a year later. Jeff will ask contractor again.

· Camera (dumpster area)
· Camera has already been stolen. Jeff had been moving it around to get the best angle on the area and when taken it was hidden in the bushes. 
· Motion:  Chris moved to approve the expense to buy a new camera and install it with 4x4 posts 12’ high.  Kermit 2nd. All approve
·  Trees-scrub oak & aspen trees at bldg. 6 & 7 removed.  Some quite difficult to remove due to placement on a hill. 
· Potholes-Road base will be purchased for $150/truckload to be placed in the storage lot. Jeff will fix potholes in the parking lots this Fall. 

· Electric shed Bldg 2-Power outage at bldgs. 1,2 & 9. YVEA had to get to the transformer in shed behind bldg. 2. Shed also houses electric meters. They cut into the shed instead of using the door. Shed was built to be removed. Jeff will repair.
· YVEA met with Jeff & Hans and discussed possibility of moving the transformer down by gazebo. YVEA will investigate and let association know. 
· Budget presentation     
· Hans presented the budget as written. He explained that if there were any emergencies between now and the annual meeting that the Budget could be adjusted at the meeting. Board would like Hans to give a 10 year maintenance proposal at their next board meeting. Budget will be mailed to all owners prior to the meeting.
· Motion: Chris moved to accept the Budget as written to be presented at the annual meeting. Josh 2nd. All approve.

· Executive session:  Board presented accounts receivable as of 7/31/2017. Board was satisfied with actions taken on collections.
Meeting adjourned at 5:50pm.  Next meeting is the Annual Mtg 9/23/17, 9am, SRCC in Oak Creek.
Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hochreiter

Association Mgr

